
ROWTON ROUND UP 

 

ROWTON PARISH COUNCIL  OCTOBER 2021 

Please visit our website www.rowtonparishcouncil.org.uk for details and agendas of meetings, 

minutes, news and contact details of your local Parish Councillors and Clerk. Thank you. 

 

 

 

IT’S BACK! — CAROLS ON THE GREEN  
Thursday 9 December 

From 6.30pm 

Come along and enjoy the  

Carols, Mulled Wine 

 and Mince Pies 

Beside the Christmas Tree on the Green 

(near Rowton Hall Hotel Gate) 

Bring a torch – it makes reading the 

words so much easier  

We look forward to see you! 

VOLUNTEER LITTER PICKING GROUP 

If you have an hour or so to 

spare once a month and care 

about the environment why not 

join the Group and help keep 

your village clean. Pickers, Hi Viz 

vests and rubbish bags are 

 provided by Rowton Parish Council. If you are interested 

please contact the Parish Clerk on 01244 335996 or email  

rowtonclerk@hotmail.co.uk for further information. 

mailto:rowtonclerk@hotmail.co.uks


Please contact any of our 
Parish Councillors  
regarding any issues of 
concern 
 
Howard Hopwood - Chair 
748346 
 
Paul Shannon - 332871 
 
Bob Knight - 336236 
 
Glenys Harrison - 336234 
 
Peter Thomas - 
07786442628 
 
Or telephone the Parish 
Clerk, Christine Davies on 
335996 or email  
rowtonclerk@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Our next meeting is on  
Monday 08 November 2021 
at 7.30pm at Rowton  
Methodist Church, Moor 
Lane, Rowton CH3 7QW 
 
 

 

COUNCILLOR VACANCY 

If you are interested in how your Parish is looked after and how it  
develops then why not consider becoming a Councillor. Rowton Parish 
Council meets on a Monday evening 6 times a year. Councillors represent 
the views and concerns of the residents of the parish to the  
Parish Council and, through it, to the Borough Council (CWaC). 
If you would like further information please email the Parish Clerk, 
Christine Davies at rowtonclerk@hotmail.co.uk or telephone 01244 
335996 

 
  A41 Speed Camera/Speed Reduction ePetition 

Rowton Parish Councillor, Peter Thomas, has been instrumental in  

organising this ePetition asking CWaC to lower the speed limit from  

40mph to 30mph from The Cheshire Cat pub in Christleton to the  

junction of Quarry Lane, Waverton on the A41. The ePetition also calls 

for the installation of average speed cameras from the A55 Christleton 

junction to Quarry Lane junction, Waverton. This successful ePetition is 

now closed and Cllr Thomas is due to meet with officers from CWaC in 

October to make further representations. We will keep you informed of developments. 

 
 

Moor Lane Drainage Problems 

Moor Lane residents will have once again experienced the  

distress and inconvenience of the sewer overflowing. After the 

Parish Council approached both CWaC Environmental Health 

and United Utilities a survey of the sewer has been completed 

and blockages and defects have been identified. United Utilities 

have confirmed that they will be undertaking a cleaning  

programme which will hopefully fix the problem. The Parish 

Council will continue to monitor the situation. 

MOBILE LIBRARY! 

This very valuable  

service is available to all 

residents. The Library 

stops outside the Lodge 

at Rowton Hall Hotel between  

10.05am –10.35am. It visits on the following 

Wednesdays this year: 6 October, 27 October 

and 17 November.  Please use it or we will lose 

it!! 
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